THE SECOND FLIGHT TO EVEREST
unheard by ignorant outsiders, by the howls of an uninformed
public opinion.
So we remembered Mobile and fully realised that had we
abandoned our efforts to make the expedition a success, the
cause of British aviation must inevitably suffer.
Of our troubles die principal was that due to the weather
which behaved in a manner infuriating and worrying to the
last degree.
As already remarked, there seemed to be a ten- or twelve-day
cycle in its vagaries at this time of the year. At its commence-
ment we would receive a telegram from "Weather" Calcutta
announcing a disturbance on the north-west frontier. These
reports from the Indian Meteorological Bureau were almost
uncanny in their accuracy. We soon appreciated that the dis-
turbances to which they referred were neither political nor
brigandly, but meteorological, and that they travelled west-
wards, taking four or five days to cross India and reach Purnea.
The disturbances brought with them downpours of rain and
dust storms, accompanied by high winds at the upper levels.
Then the lofty mountains, which had been smothered in
thick clouds would gradually clear, and at the same time each
day's report of the wind velocities, taken from the balloons,
would show a lessened force.
We were between two dangers. If, on the one hand, we
played for safety and waited for the wind to abate to its lowest,
as recorded in the afternoon, there was every possibility that
by next morning it would have increased again. If, on the other
hand, we were to risk going to Everest in a high wind, we
courted trouble from running short of fuel and so being unable
to complete the return journey. As related in another chapter,
to fly from one point to another and back in a high wind, is
equivalent to flying by a curved, i.e., an indirect or longer
route.
The ingenuity and resource of our sdentifically-minded
second pilot, Mclntyre, came to the rescue.
We knew that the winds at low altitudes usually blew from
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